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How would YOU like to receive your Newsletter in future? 
 
1. As hard copy, to be collected in the Hall? 
2. By post? 
3. By email? 
4. By viewing it on All Saints’ website: - 

www.allsaints-standrews.org.uk  
 

(Option 4 is obviously the most cost-effective for All Saints’) 
 

Please contact Ann or Eileen  (see below) with any change  
to your current preferences! 

 
ann.loades@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

& 
 eileen.reynolds@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 
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From the Rector 

Unity and Diversity 
 

There is a story of Canon Sydney Smith stopping to observe a disturbance in 
an Edinburgh street. Two women were shouting at each other from the 
upper storeys of buildings on opposite sides of the road. In a momentary lull, 
Smith said to the gathering crowd, ‘It’s no good. They’ll never agree for 
they argue from different premises’. 
 

Unlike most other church denominations, the Scottish Episcopal Church 
is a part of a communion comprised of provinces displaying considerable di-
versity in the way in which they worship and view human nature. I often 
think of the Church of England as a five hundred year-old ecumenical project, 
since it contains many of the diversities which are exhibited in the world 
Church, yet its members are in full communion with each other and, in a 
real sense of the term, walk together. 
 

The tensions within that full communion were evident at the Primates’ 
Meeting last year, which was contentious enough to make national news 
on the Church’s attitude towards same-sex relationships. For some Prov-
inces of the Communion, the priority is to correct the Church’s error in 
having condemned such relationships for centuries; for others, the error is 
to believe that same-sex relationships are anything other than inherently 
sinful. 
 

As well as condemning prejudice against homosexual people, the Primates’ 
Meeting placed the Episcopal Church of the United States (TEC) under a 
period of suspension from the Communion’s governing structures. This 
was done as a consequence of TEC’s changing the nature of marriage in 
its canons, so that it no longer contained the phrase ‘between a man and 
a woman’. The change enabled TEC to permit same-sex marriages in its 
churches. 
 

As many will know, last year the General Synod of the Scottish Episcopal 
Church gave a first reading to a motion similar to that passed by TEC. Al-
though only a simple majority was required, each of the three Houses (of 
Bishops, Clergy and Laity) passed the motion by two-thirds. Later this 
year, the second reading of the motion will come before our General Synod. 
This time it requires two-thirds majority in each House or the motion will 
fall. It is likely be a very close vote in at least one House. 
 

Bishop David recently spoke to the clergy of the Diocese regarding the 
motion and the provisional plans, should the change in canon be made.  
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Bishop David emphasized that the vote might change canonical structures 
but that it would not change minds: a diversity of views will remain. In 
view of this, in order for a priest to be authorized to conduct same-sex weddings, 
a bishop would have to nominate that priest based on the agreement of 
the vestry of the church in question. The default position of Scottish Episcopal 
clergy would be that they are not authorized to conduct such services. 
 

Same-sex marriage remains a complex terrain for Christian communities 
and ministry and there are two points which I wish to emphasise. Firstly, 
there are few straight lines running through issues as complicated as 
these: for example, views on same-sex marriage are by no means coincident 
with views on same sex-relationships in general. Secondly, it seems clear 
to me that it is more important to maintain relationships based on good-
will and mutual respect than to win arguments when conflicting views 
are often held very deeply. There are different premises about important 
aspects of this issue and complete agreement sometimes seems a mythical 
hope. 
 

In preparation for the vote at General Synod, Diocesan Synod will consider 
this motion in a few weeks’ time. All Saints’ will be represented at that 
Synod by Ann Loades (Lay Representative) and myself (Rector). We will 
be seeking the views of members of the congregation over the coming 
weeks but I am advised that our duty as representatives of All Saints’ - as 
opposed to delegates - is to vote, according to conscience, in its best interests. 
The vote at Diocesan Synod is not binding upon General Synod but it will 
be indicative of the views held in our own Diocese. 

Fr Alasdair 
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Lenten Talks by Dr W Hyland 
 

 A Journey through Lent in Monastic Company 
 
 Thursdays: 
 
 March 9 – The Benedictine Way of Attentiveness 
 
  16– Lectio Divina:  Praying with Scripture 
   
  23 – Overcoming the False or Shadow Self  
 
  30 – Sacrifice  
 
 April  6 – The Passion 
 
 

A simple soup and bread supper will be available at the Rectory  
from 1830 on each of these evenings  
with Bill’s presentations commencing  

at around 1915 and ending at about 2030.  
 

 Contributions of food and offers of help are very welcome!  
Please contact the Rector! 

 

Dates for your diary! 
 

 The Diocesan Gathering 

with John Bell of the Iona Community 
St Ninian's Cathedral, Perth 

 
Saturday 27 May, 09.30—16.00 

 
Full details on the poster in the Church Porch 
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Work is far more than a means to an end, says Eve Poole 
 

Dr Eve Poole is an Associate of the {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ LƴǎǘƛǘǳǘŜ, which recently held a series 
ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ άƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ ǿƻǊƪέΣ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [{9Φ 

 

 

Understanding what we do as being a vocation means that it becomes a 
daily sacrament and offering. 
 

MUCH of life is taken up working. But we have become rather practised 
at explaining away this activity: bringing home the bacon; another day, 
another dollar; it pays the bills. 
 

But it is part of the human condition to yearn for meaning. Explaining the 
meaning of work has often focused on the end, or telos, of work rather 
than on the work itself. We put up with bad pay or difficult colleagues, or 
we work as volunteers, because the end justifies the means, whether 
that is a secure income, professional recognition, career advancement, or 
great work-life balance. 
 

But I would like to explore the meaning not just of work but of working: 
the how as well as the what. A thorough understanding of working as 
vocation means that daily behaviour becomes a sacrament and an offering. 
 

Many people not only carry out work activities, but supervise others to 
do so as well. Enabling and nurturing the talent of others is both a privilege 
and a duty, and not one to be taken lightly. Managing workers and performing 
work are both opportunities for virtue, because both require excellent 
practices. 
 

THE idea of professional excellence has been explored most recently in 
the work of the virtue ethicist, Alasdair MacIntyre, who is keen on the 
notion of practices. In his book After Virtue (University of Notre Dame 
Press), he defines behaving virtuously as the difference between doing 
something for the extrinsic or instrumental rewards it provides, or doing 
it just because it is a good thing to do in and of itself. Art for the sake of art. 
 

To illustrate this, he uses an analogy of painting. Painting a portrait gives 
the artist an external reward (payment or fame). But, in paying deep attention to 
its quality and excellence beyond that which might be required to generate 
this external reward, the artist also contributes to the general professional 
practice of portrait-painting, an internal reward or good in itself. 
 

In the business community, where the practice of mindfulness is the Zeitgeist, 
this has particular resonance, because it is about being both “present” at 

http://www.stpaulsinstitute.org.uk/
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work and deliberate about its performance. It is about doing something 
beautifully, even if no one is watching. 
 

MacIntyre argues that excellent practices school us in virtue. We should 
not do good work just for what we might get out of it, or because we are 
contracted to do it in some particular way: we should do good work because 
we rejoice in it. 
 

Work that is primarily about ends drives “contingent” behaviour — that 
is, behaviour that depends on the situation or the reward. But MacIntyre 
says that we cannot be genuinely virtuous if we are so only on occasion, 
or only if we are incentivised to be so. If we may or may not act virtuously, 
depending on circumstance, he thinks that this introduces both a level of 
conditionality, and a level of selfishness, into the equation. 
 

Dorothy L Sayers calls this “serving the work”. In her 1942 essay ά²Ƙȅ 
²ƻǊƪΚέΣ she worries that if we constantly have one eye on our audience, 
we do not have both eyes on the work. This renders us victims of fashion, 
with no enduring idea of quality, because quality becomes an entirely 
moveable feast. 
 

Furthermore, if we establish a psychological contract that expects approval, 
or at least some appreciation, for our pains, we set ourselves up for disappointment if 
the reward does not quite match up. This also devalues the work, and 
makes us focus on those elements of it that are most likely to attract approval. We 
all know companies that have introduced stock options and performance 
bonuses, with the best of intentions, only to discover that the behaviour 
it drives is nothing to do with quality and everything to do with the 
maxim “What gets measured gets managed.” 
 

SO MY plea for anyone who worries about meaning at work is to focus 
very particularly on the craft of it. Even the most prosaic of meetings or 
work conversations can be imbued with meaning, if they are performed 
beautifully and with purpose. Instead of being a thief of time, the next 
could be an opportunity for creativity, service, learning, and nurture. 
They lapse into tedium only if we let them, and if we choose to waste our 
own time. 
 

Our choice of employer is a personal decision, and our chosen organisation 
might or might not yet serve a good end. That is a matter for constant 
wrestling and influence. 
 

But, whatever the choice, please also attend to the mundane and the  
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routine of the day-to-day. Savour every moment of it, because it is the 
stuff of this one precious life: don’t wish it away as a means to an end. 
Whether at home with the children, volunteering in the community, 
working in a busy office, or manning the phones, as George Herbert famously 
put it, “Who sweeps a room, as for thy laws, Makes that and the action 
fine.” 
 

This applies to parish life, too. Clergy might like to consider how they can 
pastorally and liturgically support the work of everyone in the community, by 
noticing and praising daily excellence wherever it is found, particularly in 
the small things of life, and in the tucked-away jobs that make life run 
smoothly 
 

One of a parish’s New Year resolutions could be to include workers and 
working in its intercessions, and to encourage extravagant excellence in 
the performance of all regular parish meetings. 
 

 
This article - https://www.churchtimes.co.uk/articles/2017/6-january/comment/
opinion/work-is-far-more-than-a-means-to-an-end - was first published in the 
Church Times:- 

www.churchtimes.co.uk/subscribe 

 

 

https://www.churchtimes.co.uk/articles/2017/6-january/comment/opinion/work-is-far-more-than-a-means-to-an-end
https://www.churchtimes.co.uk/articles/2017/6-january/comment/opinion/work-is-far-more-than-a-means-to-an-end
http://www.churchtimes.co.uk/subscribe
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Piers Holt Wilson (known as Peter 
or P. H. Wilson) was born in 
Redgrave Hall, Redgrave, Suffolk in 
January 1883. Redgrave Hall, a prestigious 
mansion, was built in 1545 and the 
Hall, together with the surrounding 
Park, was bought by Sir John Holt, 
the Lord Chief Justice, in 1702. In 
the 1760s the Hall and Park were 
rebuilt with the help of the celebrated 
landscape designer 'Capability' 
Brown. In 1799 the Park and Hall 
passed by marriage to the Wilson 
family when Thomas Wilson (1725-
1808) married Lucinda Holt. Several 
generations later, George Holt Wil-
son (1836-1924) married Lucinda 
James in 1865 and the couple 
moved into Redgrave Hall two 
years later. They had ten children, 
of which Piers was the youngest 
and the seventh son. 
 

Lucinda Wilson died in 1886 when 
her young son Piers was three 
years old. After this he was 
brought up by Evelyn, his eldest 
sister. The Estate had struggled 
financially for many years before 
this, principally due to the imports 
of cheap food from the New World 
which had caused a agricultural depression 
in England. Eventually the family 
were forced through increasing debt 
to move out of Redgrave Hall and 
they lived in Broom Hills House, 
Rickinghall, a farmhouse on the 
Estate. 
 

Despite the financial difficulties of 
the Wilson family, P. H. Wilson was 
sent to Sherborne School. The famous 
School had a long history, but the 
buildings in which he studied were 
built around 1550 on the grounds 
of a Benedictine Abbey. The Library 
and Chapel were even modifications 
of the original buildings of the Abbey. 
P. H. Wilson probably concentrated 
more on cricket than on his academic 
studies, but he was able to continue 
his education after Sherborne at 
Oriel College, Oxford. Oriel was a 
friendly and attractive College in 
the centre of Oxford which was 
founded in 1326 by King Edward II. 
It is the fifth oldest of the Oxford 
Colleges. Again P. H. pursued his 
cricketing interests more vigorously 
than his academic studies. 
 

After studying at Oxford, P. H. Wilson 
taught in a Prep School for boys. 
This he greatly enjoyed and was 
able to motivate his mathematics 
lessons by having his boys calculate 
cricket averages. It is unclear exactly 
what motivated his calling to the 
Church but it occurred while he 
was teaching at the Prep School. 
He had an uncle who was a vicar 
and Pier's mother had told him, 
shortly before her death, that her 
greatest hope was that Piers would 
go into the Church. However, this 
did not affect Piers’ decision since 
his uncle only told him about his 
       

Bishop Piers Holt Wilson 



All Saints’ Newsletter  Spring  2017    10 

 

mother's wishes after he had been 
ordained. Piers was not the only 
member of the family to enter the 
Church, for his older brother Leonard 
was also ordained. 
 

P. H. Wilson entered Wells Theological 
College situated in Wells, a small 
cathedral city and civil parish in 
the Mendip district of Somerset, 
nestling in the Mendip Hills. In 
more recent times Wells Theological 
College has combined with Salisbury 
Theological College to become 
‘Salisbury and Wells Theological 
College’ situated at Salisbury. Wilson 
was ordained in 1909.  
 

He was a curate in Kettering, a town 
in the northern part of Northamptonshire. 
The vicar there was Patrick 
Smythe, and Wilson became one of 
his seven curates in the industrial 
town. Kettering's economy had 
been built on the boot and shoe 
industry but other industries grew 
up and, by the time Wilson lived 
there, many inhabitants were in-
volved in engineering and the 
clothing industry. Patrick Smythe 
proved a significant influence in P. 
H. Wilson moving to Scotland, and 
eventually becoming priest-in-
charge at All Saints', St Andrews.  
 

Patrick Smythe was born in Methven 
Castle, situated east of Methven, 
near Perth, at the time when the 
Castle was owned by the Smythe 
family. The Castle largely dates 
from 1680, and was one of the last 

large houses built in the style of a 
castle in Scotland. It is on the site 
(and probably incorporates elements 
of) an older castle. This was the 
building in which Margaret Tudor 
(1489-1541), queen of James IV, 
King of Scots, and daughter of 
Henry VII of England, died. 
Around 1911 Patrick Smythe returned 
from Kettering to Perth when he 
became Provost of St Ninian’s cathedral 
in the city. This cathedral was the 
first to be built in Britain after the 
Reformation, and was consecrated 
in 1850. It stands on ground that 
originally formed part of the Blackfriars 
Monastery and is dedicated to St. 
Ninian, the first name we know in 
the Christian history of Scotland. 
When Patrick Smythe took up his 
role in the Cathedral he brought P. 
H. Wilson with him. 
 

World War I began in August 1914 
and Wilson soon enlisted. He 
served in the Royal Army Medical 
Corps from 1914 to 1915, first as a 
stretcher-bearer then later as a 
Chaplain in the disastrous Gallipoli 
Campaign of 1915. This operation 
against Turkey was intended to occupy 
Constantinople but failed as the 
result of poor leadership and planning. 
After serving with the R.A.M.C., P. 
H. Wilson was in the Royal Army 
Service Corps then, from 1916 to 
1919, he served as a chaplain in the 
R.A.F. He was mentioned in dispatches 
and awarded the military O.B.E. for 
his part in evacuating  people from 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cathedral_city
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Civil_parish
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mendip
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Somerset
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mendip_Hills
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Northamptonshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shoemaking
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shoemaking
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Methven%2C_Perth_and_Kinross
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Scotland
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Margaret_Tudor
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1489
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1541
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/James_IV
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_VII_of_England
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an airfield in France. He received a 
letter signed by Winston Churchill. 
 

P. H. Wilson's best friend while 
living in Suffolk had been Richard 
Lee. Ella Steensen came from Denmark 
to learn English and stayed with 
the Lee family. Ella and Richard fell 
in love and married in 1910; they 
had one son Teddy. Richard Lee, 
like P.H. Wilson, enlisted at the 
start of World War I but he was 
killed in action towards the end of 
1915. Wilson married Ella Lee in 
1920 and the two came to live in St 
Andrews in that year, since P.H. 
Wilson had been appointed by the 
Bishop of St Andrews Dunkeld and 
Dunblane as priest-in-charge of All 
Saints', St Andrews. Piers and Ella 
lived at 120 North Street when 
Wilson first became priest-in-
charge. It was there that their first 
child, Anne, was born in May 1921. 
Annie Younger was responsible for 
the completion of All Saints' Church 
in the 1920s and she purchased 
Kirnan, on The Scores (built in 
around 1866), for the Wilson family. 
It was in Kirnan that the Wilsons 
second daughter Marie-Louise was 
born in 1925. Between the birth of 
their two daughters, a son had 
been born but sadly had died at 
the age of six weeks. 
 

Kirnan was only intended as a temporary 
home since Annie Younger 
planned the building of the All 
Saints' Rectory. However the family 

were still there in 1930 when P.H. 
Wilson became Rector of All 
Saints’. Annie Younger consulted 
Ella Wilson about the facilities that 
the Rectory should contain and was 
told that a study was necessary as 
was one maid's bedroom. However, 
Mrs Younger's plans were much 
more grand and the Rectory, 
which was completed in the late 
1930s, was twice the size envisaged 
by Ella Wilson. It contained two 
bedrooms for maids, a servants’ hall 
and a large laundry in addition to 
the accommodation for the Rector 
and his family. 
 

P.H Wilson's hobbies were golf, 
fishing and shooting. He always 
took Tuesday as his day off, except 
in the shooting season when it was 
Saturday. 
 

In 1940 P.H. Wilson was appointed 
as Dean of the Diocese of St Andrews, 
Dunkeld and Dunblane, a position 
he held in addition to that of Rector 
of All Saints' St Andrews. The 
Scotsman reported his election to 
Bishop on Friday 9 April 1943: 
 

NEW BISHOP OF MORAY, ROSS 
AND CAITHNESS 
 

The Very Rev. Piers Holt Wilson, 
Dean of the Diocese of St Andrews, 
Dunkeld and Dunblane, was yesterday 
unanimously elected Bishop of Moray, 
Ross and Caithness in succession to 
the late Dr Arthur John Maclean. The 
new Bishop, who served in the  
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R.A.M.C. from 1914 to 1915 and in 
the R.A.F. from 1916 to 1919, was 
educated at Oxford; and ordained 
in 1909. In 1920 he was appointed 
priest-in-charge, All Saints', St Andrews, 
and rector in 1930. He was made 
Dean of the diocese in 1940. It was 
also moved that the Rev. Eric Hugh 
Brereton, rector of St Margaret's, 
Newlands, Glasgow, be elected, but 
as he had not a majority of votes, it 
was agreed to make the election of 
Dean Wilson a unanimous one. 
 

His enthronement took place on 
Tuesday 29 June 1943 and was 
reported in The Scotsman on the 
following day: 
 

CEREMONIES AT INVERNESS  
 

The enthronement of the Right Rev. 
Piers Holt Wilson, Dean of the Diocese 
of St Andrews, Dunkeld, and Dunblane, 
as Bishop-Elect of the Diocese of 
Moray, Ross, and Caithness took 
place in Inverness yesterday. The 
ceremonies were witnessed by 
large congregations that filled St 
Andrew's Cathedral. The Primus of 
the Scottish Episcopal Church, the 
Most Rev. Dr E. D. Logie Danson, 
Bishop of Edinburgh, and other 
Scottish Bishops were present, as 
well as clergy from many dioceses. 
The Rev. Dr Alan C. Don, Sub Dean 
and Canon of Westminster, 
preached the sermon.  
 
 

 
The enthronement of the Bishop was 
carried out with great ceremony. A 
trumpeter announced the approach of 
the Bishops' procession, and, on arriv-
ing at the door, the Bishop knocked 
three times with the pastoral staff, 
crying "Open, open, open," and 
thereafter the Very Rev. A. A. D. 
Mackenzie, Provost of St Andrew's Ca-
thedral, installed and enthroned the 
new Bishop, after which he received 
the blessing of the Primus. 
 

Bishop Wilson lived in Eden Court, 
a beautiful house near the Cathedral 
in Inverness. He retired in 1953 and 
Duncan Macinnes was appointed to 
succeed him. P. H. Wilson, his sight 
failing badly, returned to St Andrews, 
a town he knew so well and one 
where he could manage despite his 
failed sight. Every Sunday he 
would take part in the 10 o'clock 
service in All Saints', seated in the 
chair next to the choir on the organ 
side. At the end of the service he 
would always give the blessing. 
Bishop Wilson died in 1956 and his 
wife died about five years later.              
  Edmund F Robertson 
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Musical Memoriesé.. 
1.  Peter Macdonald, former All Saintsõ Choirmaster, writes:- 
 

For many years Marjorie (Betty) Bancroft taught at St Katherine's 

School (the junior part of St Leonard's School) and lived and looked 

after her mother up in the "New Town". When she retired she returned  

to her roots in Whitby where she had been a pupil at St Hilda's 

School. 
 

When I arrived at St Andrews as an undergraduate at the University 

(having, of course, been brought up at All Saints' as a boy and singing 

in the choir under Dr Dorothy Douglas), I met Marjorie Bancroft who 

was the Organist at All Saints'. My father encouraged me to be the 

Choirmaster with Betty as the Organist. The Choir was very small at 

this time (1965) with only old faithfuls  George Carruthers, John Nott 

and ? Gourlay in the back row. I then set out to find more choirboys 

including 2 Kerachers, 2 Giffords, a Thompson (Hepworth's), Bobby 

McCabe, Jimmy Lister, Iain Macdonald, Stuart Downie and ? Zokowski.  

(See photograph on website: www.allsaints -standrews.org.uk)  
 

When I first took over the Choir I found two Roche boys who lived in 

Lamond Drive, and the attraction for them and the other early members  

was playing in the gym after choir practices. Later on with the help of 

Jimmy McCabe we took Johnny Stewart, Jimmy Lister, Bobby McCabe 

and Iain Macdonald to camp and climb the hills at Glenalmond (my old 

school). 
 

Betty Bancroft was our faithful organist throughout those years 

(1965-1969) and her love of crossword puzzles may possibly reveal 

her background as, I believe, a wartime worker at Bletchley Park helping  

to break Nazi signals and Enigma codes.  
 

As well as singing the services on Sunday and special Saints' Days the 

Choir performed concerts of anthems with Betty playing magnificently on 

the organ.  You will see her cheerful face at the left -hand side of the 

photograph on the website.  
 

I hope this is of interest to you  

and the readers of the  

All Saints' Newsletter.  
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Musical Memories (contõd)é.. 

 
2.  Another former member of All Saintsõ, Sandy Chenery, has memories 

of  Miss Bancroft playing the National Anthem on the organ, of 

course standing up, dancing backwards and forwards to reach the 

pedals. He has tried to emulate that in the years since, but says it is 

impossible. 
 

3. Mrs Merlino, a former member of All Saintsõ who now lives in 

France, tells us that Betty Bancroft was a close friend of her 

motherõs; their mutual love of music was the bond. Betty was described 

as õa lovely and talented ladyõ. 

Report from the Treasurer 
  

Included with this newsletter is the financial report covering 
the quarter ended 31 December 2016 which I hope you 
will find interesting and helpful in understanding the accounts 
of our charity.  The report contains the actual movements 
in the quarter together with the budget and variances 
and reflects the approach of Vestry to planning and control.   
 

Those of you who wish to see the statutory accounts for 
the year ended 30 September 2016 will find them 
online on the website of the Scottish Charity Regulator 
if you go to OSCR and then enter our charity number 
which is SC013161.  If you have any questions about the 
accounts, gift aid or any other financial matters please 
contact me by email through the Church website or 
phone me on 472358.  In future newsletters I will report 
on management accounts and pending projects and works to 
be undertaken.               

Ian Palfrey, Treasurer 
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Have we been here before? 
  

At the end of 2014, the UNHCR  
(United Nations High Commissioner 
for Refugees) estimated that there 
were 60 million displaced persons 
worldwide – the highest since 
World War II – of whom nearly 20 
million were refugees forced to 
leave their home countries. These 
were people fleeing from violence 
and persecution in many different 
parts of the world; Syria, Afghanistan, 
the DRC and South Sudan amongst 
others. In early 2015 this world-
wide refugee crisis spread to the 
borders of Europe. It is astounding 
how little Western governments 
focus on humanitarian crises until 
they have to encounter them directly. 
Since then, they have had to face a 
near unprecedented movement of 
people to Europe, including a huge 
increase in refugees from war-torn 
Syria. The news headlines in the 
last two years have depicted shocking 
images of refugees travelling across 
the Mediterranean in overcrowded 
dinghies, as well as scenes from 
the many refugee camps that have 
sprung up across the continent. This 
crisis should not really have caught 
us unprepared; it is the inevitable result 
of the massive political upheaval 
and human displacement around 
the world in recent years. 
 

The response to the refugee crisis 
in the UK has been widely criti-
cised as inadequate. Out of well 

over one million refugees who have 
reached Europe, the UK government has 
granted asylum to only 5000, with 
a promise to accept another 
15,000 within five years. Compare 
this to Germany’s initial offer to 
take in 500,000 a year – and whilst 
this is likely to be reduced given 
space and resources, it should give 
the government serious pause for 
thought. Chancellor Angela Merkel 
stated in 2015, “The fundamental 
right to asylum for the politically 
persecuted knows no upper limit; 
that also goes for refugees who 
come to us from the hell of a civil 
war.” No such words of acceptance 
appear to have come from the UK 
authorities. Recent months have 
seen the refugee camp at Calais 
forcibly closed and cleared, with 
the UK only accepting a quota of 
unaccompanied children after extensive 
pressuring. 
 

What is perhaps most shocking 
about the response to the current 
refugee crisis is how much it contrasts 
with previous responses from the 
UK towards displaced refugees. 
Almost 80 years ago, the terrors of 
Nazism forced millions in Europe 
to flee from their homes and seek 
refuge elsewhere. Following the 
infamous Kristallnacht, or ‘Night of 
Broken Glass’, in November 1938, 
the UK initiated a refugee programme 
to allow unaccompanied children 
to travel to safety in Britain. This was 
known as the Kindertransport, and 
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it worked tirelessly to rescue Jewish 
and other endangered children 
from Nazi-occupied Europe. It saw 
government organisations, charities, 
religious groups and individuals work in 
solidarity to establish an efficient 
humanitarian network that transported 
children by land, sea and air to the 
UK. It also worked to find new 
homes for the refugee children, 
and raised the necessary funds to 
help them build a new life in a 
strange land. More than 10,000 
children were rescued through the 
work of the Kindertransport before 
the outbreak of war in 1939 effectively 
ended their operations. Many of 
those who came never saw their 
families again. Had it not been for the 
openness and welcome of the UK 
towards those fleeing from persecu-
tion in their homeland, many of the 
children would have undoubtedly 
perished with their families in the 
concentration camps. It should come 
as no surprise, therefore, that the 
Kinder refugees and their descendants 
are amongst the greatest advocates 
of a more inclusive refugee pro-
gramme to the UK today. Spurred 
on by their first-hand experience 
of the acceptance and welcome 
that they themselves received as 
refugees from Nazi persecution, these 
individuals and their families believe 
that we must continue to offer the 
same welcome to refugees fleeing 
from terror and violence now. 
 

The current refugee crisis bears 

many similarities to the immense 
human displacement during World 
War II. Both have caused millions 
of people from different parts of 
the world to flee for their lives 
from suffering and brutality on a 
terrible scale. The UK once responded 
to the needs of refugees by opening 
its borders and welcoming them to 
start a new life in this country. 
Surely the same generosity and 
welcome should guide our attitude 
towards refugees today? 

Alex Taylor 
November 2016 

 
 

Ed:  Alex has recently been awarded an MA 
in Archive Administration with a merit for 
his dissertation on the Kindertransport. 
 
 

St Nicholas Fair 
3 and 4 December 2016 

 
Very grateful thanks are due to all  

who participated in any way whatsoever 
to the success of the recent St Nicholas 

Fair—held over two days  
for the first time.  

 
The splendid total of £1280 was raised. 

Thank you, one and all! 
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LǘΩǎ ŦǊŜŜΗ  LǘΩǎ ŜŀǎȅΗ 
 

Come and take advantage of this  
fund-raising opportunity! 

 

Do YOU ever shop online?  For jewellery, pet food, books, CDs , DVDs, home computer supplies, 

appliances both large and small, clothes,  etc etc etc? Would YOU like to raise 

money for the Church at no cost to yourself?  Currently 14 of us from All Saints’ 

do so. Could YOU help to increase this number? Instead of going direct to e.g. 

Amazon, John Lewis, Marks and Spencer or wherever— there are 3106 sites to 

choose from—go first of all to the Easy Fundraising site : 

easyfundraising.org.uk 

Select All Saints’ Scottish Episcopal Church as your favourite charity, then from there go 

to your selected retailer’s site as usual – there is a huge list from which to make your 

choice - and proceed with your purchase as normal. The retailer then donates a percentage of 

the purchase price of what you have bought to the nominated organisation – i.e. 

All Saints’ Scottish Episcopal Church – and advises you accordingly, usually a few days 

later. These donations will then – normally quarterly – be transferred by the Easy 

Fundraising organisation to the Church’s account.  It’s easy and painless, and will be of 

great help with our current fund-raising efforts.  At the time of going to Press, we have 

raised £397.63 for All Saints’ in this way. Thank you!                                Eileen E Reynolds 

From an anonymous donor late last year: - 
 

òWhilst a student of the university, I went through 

some tough times. In my final year, I found this church 

a great source of support:  just sitting calmly while all 

around the world whizzed by. You are one of the few 

churches in town that are open during the day and 

heat your church. Please use this money towards your 

heating costs so you can remain  open to all.ó 
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The Church  
in the Baltic Republics 

David Brown  
 

Over the past few years I have visited all 
three Baltic states, sometimes in an academic 
capacity, sometimes on holiday, and 
once as the official representative of the 
Scottish Episcopal Church. So it has been 
suggested to me that it might be of some 
interest if I offered to readers of this Newsletter  
some reflections on my experience of 
these three nations.  
 

The three states of Lithuania, Latvia and 
Estonia (the order from South to 
North on the map) were all once part 
of the Soviet Union and before that of 
the Russian and German Empires, only 
briefly being totally independent between 
the two World Wars. Compared with 
Scotland, all are much smaller both in 
terms of land mass and population. In-
deed, much smaller still if one discounts 
the very large Russian minorities in 
each, amounting to almost half the 
population in the case of Latvia. That 
situation is partly the result of a delib-
erate policy on the part of Stalin to 
suppress local nationalism (huge numbers 
were moved into and out of Russia) 
but also goes much further back to the 
days when Riga, capital of Latvia, was 
in fact the third city of the Russian 
Empire, and a great trading centre. 
Unlike Scotland, though, each has its 
own distinctive language, with some 
similarities between Lithuanian and Latvian 
(both are classified as Baltic languages) 
but none with Estonian which is allied 
in Europe only with Finnish and Hungarian 
(each being part of what is technically 
known as the Finno-Ugrian group). 

Tourism is now a major industry because, 
although the countryside is in the main 
flat and uninteresting, the three capitals 
are all very attractive towns with beautifully 
restored historic centres. Riga is the 
largest where, in addition to the historic 
centre, there is a district that has numerous 
stylishly elegant Art Nouveau buildings. 
All three seek to evoke the glories of 
their earlier past history. So, for example, 
as in Berlin, the royal palace has been 
rebuilt in Vilnius, the capital of Lithuania. 
This is partly intended to remind visitors 
of the often forgotten fact that the 
Grand Duchy of Lithuania was once a 
great empire that included much of Poland 
and Belarus. Vilnius’ extensive university 
buildings have been beautifully restored, 
and everywhere there are reminders of 
the country’s most famous painter/
composer, M. K. Ciurlionis (1875-1911) 
now better known on continental Europe 
than in Britain. Equally, Latvia has 
painstakingly rebuilt its later medieval 
trade halls in Riga and proudly lays 
claim to Mark Rothko’s abstract art in 
its second city of Daugavpils.  
 

The major difference between the 
three is that Lithuania is predominantly 
Roman Catholic whereas the majority 
among the native population in the 
other two lands is Lutheran. While the 
churches in Lithuania, as in Poland, are 
overwhelmingly in elaborate Baroque 
style, on the whole Lithuanians would 
not be pleased to hear me draw the 
comparison, as there is little love lost 
between the two peoples. Lithuania still 
remembers with anger how Poland 
‘stole’ its second city (Kaunas) after 
the First World War, while they see 
Polish religion as too intense in contrast 
to their more relaxed ways. 



All Saints’ Newsletter  Spring 2017    19 

 

The other two nations accepted the 
Reformation, although in the case of 
Estonia there is also a native version of 
Orthodoxy as well as the more usual 
Russian. Indeed, the famous Estonian 
composer, Arvo Pärt, was the child of 
a father of such a native version as 
well as of a Lutheran mother. Latvia, 
however, is a more complex case. 
Whereas in Estonia women clergy 
have been accepted for some time, at 
the overthrow of communism a young 
dynamic individual was elected as 
Archbishop of Riga (in 1993 at the age 
of 35) who reversed an earlier decision 
in favour; so currently women clergy 
are gradually being phased out in that 
land.  
 

It was, therefore, a highly unusual, not 
to say tense, situation into which I was 
thrown when asked by the Episcopal 
Church to go to a conference of the Porvoo 
Communion that was being held there, 
under which agreement all Lutheran 
and Anglican churches in Europe had 
agreed to send representatives. What I 
had not realised before going is that the 
first service would be in the cathedral 
at which this young archbishop presided, 
but in the presence of an alternative 
female archbishop representing the 
Latvian church in exile. Not only that, 
the conference ended with another 
Eucharist, this time in the Anglican 
chaplaincy, appropriately situated in 
‘Anglican Street,’ to which the Anglican 
Bishop in Europe, though, had recently  
appointed a former female bishop of 
the Latvian church in exile, now ordained 
as an Anglican priest. Michael Jackson, 
the Archbishop of Dublin, tried to 
maintain harmony but I certainly did 
not envy him his job.  

  What might we learn from these 
countries?  Let me suggest two lessons. 
The first is that, however bad the present 
situation of the Church in Britain may 
now appear, real change remains possible. 
The statistics emerging from the last 
days of the Soviet Union suggested 
that these churches were on their last 
legs whereas now we can see real 
growth in all three lands. Indeed, it can 
be profoundly moving to witness 
some of the changes, as for example a 
church in Lithuanian Kaunas that had 
been turned into a power station once 
again witnessing powerfully to the Christian 
faith in a location that dominates the 
town. But equally there are warnings that 
need to be heeded. The minority Russian 
population in none of these three lands 
is well treated. While this is understandable in 
view of past Russian imperialism, it 
seems to me a mistake since it is creating 
a dangerous fifth column. In Latvia, for 
instance, no Orthodox church has been 
allowed to operate in the city centre and 
it is the poorest areas that now house 
the large Russian minority.  
 

As a tourist, I delighted in the former 
Zeppelin hangars that are now the 
main Russian shopping centre, but all 
around were signs of poverty and decay. 
But it is of course not just a pragmatic 
issue, there is also a moral question to 
be faced.  Britain also needs to learn no 
less than Latvia that neglecting the 
stranger in one’s midst is not the 
Christian way. Indeed, the various sites 
on which Jews were exterminated by 
native Baltic peoples (some of which I 
visited) provide a perpetual reminder 
that it was not just Germans whose moral 
compass failed in the last war.   
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 Let me add one final comment on the 
accompanying map, and the one region 
which I have not visited, the section 
between Poland and Lithuania that 
now belongs to the Russian Federation 
and has as its capital, Kaliningrad. It 
well illustrates the huge changes to      
which this part of Europe was subject  
in the twentieth century.  
 

Part of Germany till 1945, in that year  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stalin expelled its entire German 
population and brought in Russians 
instead, with its main city renamed. 
Formerly known as Königsberg, it had 
been the home of the philosopher 
Immanuel Kant (1724-1804) throughout 
his life. If you want a good, teasing 
quiz question, ask which famous German 
philosopher never left the city in which 
he was born, yet it is now Russian!  

 

(Image source: World Atlas.com; Creative Commons license.) 
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aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ƻŦ !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ /ƘǳǊŎƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ  
held on 11th December, 2016 

 

Present: The meeting began at 11.45am with 42 members of the congregation 
present.  The Revd Dr Alasdair Coles was present as Chairman of Vestry but because 
of a bad throat had delegated chairmanship of the meeting to Mr Trevor Sidebottom.   
 

The meeting began with prayer led by Father Ian Michael. 
 

1 Welcome and Apologies 
All present were welcomed to the meeting.   
Apologies had been received from Mrs Jennifer Wylie, (Rector’s Warden), Mrs 
Janet Reid, Rev Gavin White, Mr David Morrison, Mrs June Baxter, Miss Anna 
Ross, Mr David Smith, Miss Claire Steep, Mr Andrew Rankin, Miss Elizabeth 
Coles, Mr Edwin Wilton-Morgan, Mr Gerry Priest, Miss Clare Ho, Mrs Joan Flegg, 
Revd Gareth Saunders and Mr John Sharp. 
2 Minutes of the AGM held on 22nd November, 2015 
The minutes of the AGM held on 22nd November, 2015 had been available on 
the Church Vestibule Noticeboard since early in the year and were replicated on 
the wall of the Main Hall for members of the congregation to refresh their 
memories.  It was Proposed by Mrs Val Gardiner and Seconded by Mr Andy 
Seenan that the minutes of the AGM held on Sunday, 22nd November, 2015 be 
accepted as a true record.  It was the will of the meeting that they be accepted 
and were signed by the Chairman. 
3 !ǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ wŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ²ŀǊŘŜƴ 
The Chairman reported that Mrs Jennifer Wylie had confirmed that she was willing to 
continue as Rector’s Warden.  The Rector advised the meeting that the Vestry 
members had undertaken various responsibilities during this past year and much 
had been achieved.  He was grateful for the support from Jennifer and was delighted 
that she had agreed to continue in the role of Rector’s Warden with shared responsibility 
with the People’s Warden for the fabric of the Church and Halls. 
4 9ƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ²ŀǊŘŜƴ 
Mr Jim Easton was standing down as People’s Warden but was eligible for re-election.  
Mr Jim Easton had been Proposed by Mrs Fiona Seenan and Seconded by Mr 
Alan Spencer to be re-elected as People’s Warden.  It was the will of the meeting 
that he be re-elected.  
5 Election of Lay Representative 
Prof Ann Loades was standing down as Lay Representative but was eligible for re-election.  
Prof Ann Loades had been Proposed by Dr Julie Poole and Seconded by Mrs 
Margaret Pyke to be re-elected as Lay Representative.  It was the will of the 
meeting that she be re-elected. 
6 Election of Ordinary Members of Vestry  
The Chairman noted that as required by our Constitution, two members of Vestry 
had to stand down each year. 
Mrs Patricia Hutchinson was standing down from Vestry and had not put herself 
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forward for re-election.  The Chairman thanked Pat for all the contributions she 
had made to Vestry over the last two years and also for her support of the celebratory 
feasts and fund raising. 
 

Mrs Fiona Seenan was standing down but was eligible for re-election.  Fiona 
Seenan had been Proposed by Judith Wolfe and Seconded by Frances Spencer to 
be re-elected as an Ordinary Member of Vestry.  It was the will of the meeting 
that she be re-elected. 
 

Mr Ian Palfrey had been Proposed by Andrew Seenan and Seconded by Euan 
Grant to be elected as an Ordinary Member of Vestry.  It was the will of the 
meeting that he be elected. 
 

Ian was co-opted onto Vestry in October and elected by Vestry to take on the 
role of Treasurer from Mr Trevor Sidebottom.  Trevor continues as an Ordinary 
Member of Vestry and retains responsibility for the Trust Residential Properties. 
7 Noting of Accounts for the Year ended 30th September, 2016 
The Chairman noted that a full-set of accounts had been made available for all 
to see in the Church Hall and a Commentary and Key Points from the Statutory 
Accounts for the year ended 30th September 2016 together had been distributed 
with the agenda for the meeting. 
 

The Annual Accounts had been received by Vestry from the Independent Examiner 
Mrs Joanne Paul of Henderson Black Accountants at the meeting of Vestry held 
on 14th November.  At the meeting it was Proposed by Jennifer Wylie and Seconded 
by Jim Easton that the Annual Accounts be approved.  The Chairman then 
handed over to Mr Ian Palfrey to go through the commentary and Key Points 
and answer any questions.  
 

Maries Cassells asked what the future plans might be for 35 North St.  It was 
made clear that Vestry wished to re-let the property as quickly as possible to 
minimise loss of income which had been enjoyed during the last two years.  
However, as the Vestry wished to retain a flexible option for the use of 35 North 
St, it was intended that any let would only be for 3 years.  The congregation 
were reminded that all the properties belonged to the “All Saints’ Trust”, the 
Trustees being the Bishop, the Dean, the Rector of All Saints’ and Mr Donald 
Duval.  The disposal of property through sale was not a policy of the Trustees 
and there was no intention to do so in respect of 35 North St. 
 

Jill Cameron asked about the costs of the repairs to the Church roof.  The Rector 
responded that a Quinquennial Review report was awaited which would inform 
the process of submitting an application to the Heritage Lottery Fund for support in 
making the repairs to the roof.  Repairs to a Category “A” Listed Building must 
be done on a “like for like” basis.  Repairs to the roof had been carried out in the 
past without the full consents and patching had been ineffective.  There was 
algae growing in the lead and buckling which indicated perforation in the lead, 
not surprising in an 80 years old structure.  The cost of replacing the lead and 
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making small alterations to the “fall” of the roof to help minimise future wear 
and tear, replacing 3 half-moon windows with double-glazed units and interior 
redecoration was judged to be around £20,000.  The maximum grant from the 
HLF would provide 90% of this cost.   
 

Joan Day asked if it would be possible to have the accounts circulated prior to 
the AGM to be able to review them.  This was noted.  The Treasurer advised that 
the full Statutory Accounts would be made available on the website of the Office 
of the Scottish Charity Regulator (OSCR) very shortly.  Copies of the accounts 
were available to members of the Congregation upon request. 
The Chairman thanked the Treasurer for all the work he had done and asked him 
to convey the thanks of the Congregation to Mrs Paul, Henderson Black & Co for 
her work as Independent Examiner.  
8 Appointment of Independent Examiner 
Henderson Black & Co had nominated Mrs Joanne Paul to be the Independent 
Examiner and it was Proposed by Mrs Jill Cameron and Seconded by Mr Mark 
Clifford that she be appointed.  It was the will of the meeting that Mrs Joanne 
Paul be appointed Independent Examiner. 
9 wŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎ 
The Rector reflected on his first full year as Rector of All Saints’ by way of understanding the 
life and mission of the year, the things that had been and continued to be done. 
Hosting and organising various events included: 

¶ Lent suppers/seminars with audio-visual presentations by the Reverend 
Professor David Brown; 

¶ a monthly ecumenical Julian Prayer Group; 

¶ increasing the offer of public worship in both the church and University 
Chaplaincy; 

¶ increasing provision of hospitality after weekday Sung Masses, normally 
once or twice each month; 

¶ increasing the community use of the Church halls; 

¶ a successful afternoon tea with stalls and musical entertainment; 

¶ monthly produce stalls on Sundays; 

¶ regular meetings of the student group “Just Love” at the Rectory, occasional 
meetings of other University and community groups at Church, halls and Rectory, 
sometimes at short notice. 
Choral Scholarships – All Saints’ continued to offer up to four bursaries to young 
singers in order to incentivise regular participation in the Church choir.  Some of 
these bursaries had been donated, for which Vestry was very grateful on behalf 
of the Church. 
Médecins Sans Frontières – the charity chosen for a second year as a charitable 
cause and donations continued to be made regularly through the year.  Although 
no confirmed total was available it was thought to be around £1000 with thanks 
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to John Sharp for his organisation of this. 
Mission to Seafarers – a retiring collection was made to Mission to Seafarers on 
“Sea Sunday” 
Mission Action Plan (MAP) – The Mission Action Plan has continued to be reviewed at 
most Vestry Meetings and a regular meeting of the Visiting Group has settled 
into the programme, comprised of clergy and members of the congregation who 
conduct pastoral visits in the community; Christina MacDiarmid has kindly coordinated the 
leadership of Children’s Church. 
Storehouse – Regular donations continue to be made with Ann Loades and David 
Brown or Fiona and Andy Seenan transporting the goods to the Store. 
Christian Aid – thanks were given to Andy Seenan for his co-ordination of this 
collection.  Of particular note was a letter received from Christian Aid thanking 
one of the All Saints’ collectors for the manner in which a reluctant donor was 
persuaded to reassess their “giving” and who ended up arranging a direct debit 
to Christian Aid. 
Reflection on Christ the King – the following was received by the Rector after the 
service: 
“It has been some time since I’ve worshipped from the pews at All Saints’ so it 
was good to be with you yesterday as we celebrated Christ the King.  I was 
struck by the rather wonderful way in which All Saints’ demonstrates inclusion 
and unity without making a “thing” of it.  In the same holy space, we had the 
usual range of Anglicans, some RCs, an Orthodox priest, a Free Church minister, 
a CofS minister and, no doubt, sundry others – all worshipping and (most) shar-
ing the sacrament together.  Ian Michael moving forward with his stick, a lady 
being led forward by her guide dog, the sacrament being taken to those who 
cannot make it to the altar.  And that’s before you start to consider the diversity 
of ages, sexualities and races.  There’s something rather moving and very posi-
tive in all of this.”  
 

For the coming year (2016 -17) the Vestry have agreed a programme which includes: 

¶ preparation of an application for a major grant from Heritage Lottery Fund 
(HLF) towards the cost of replacing the flat, lead roof at the south west corner of 
the Church building; 

¶ extension of the hearing-aid loop provision in Church which will be included 
with the HLF application and the incorporation of a modest sound reinforcement 
system; 

¶ renovation of the Tower Flat of Castle Wynd House; 

¶ installation of a holy water stoup and votive candle stands in the Church; 

¶ development of an Anglican Communion friendship between the Diocese of 
St Andrews, Dunkeld & Dunblane and the Diocese of Asante Mampong, Ghana; 

¶ production of new, seasonally-configured booklets for the Sung Mass. 
 

Charity Donations/ 
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Charity Donations – Vestry has supported a suggestion that we support charities 
in a different way from having one annual charity.  There are various benefits to 
having multiple beneficiaries for our donations/retiring collections, not least that 
donor fatigue is minimised and also organiser fatigue which can set in over the 
course of a year, is avoided.  Each year a matrix of charities is proposed that the 
congregation supports, attempting to keep a balance between all beneficiaries : 

All Saints’ has many dedicated people who quietly support the Church in so 
many different ways, without fuss or wish for recognition.  However, today provides 
the opportunity to say “thank you” to you all. 

¶ Agape - Tony and Janet Gray who organise the rota, buy the biscuits (at no 
cost to the Church) and who raised this year over £1200 net for Church funds. 

¶ Patronal Festival, St Nicholas Fair and all celebratory functions - Berenice 
Smith and Pat Hutchinson. 

¶ Produce Stall – Janet Reid, Judy Cummins, Tig Lang and Jill Cameron. 

¶ Broderer extraordinaire – Jill Cameron. 

¶ Gardens – Joan Day and Fiona Seenan. 

¶ Wednesday Club – June Baxter who with her helpers also helped raise funds 
for the Church through the Open Garden Scheme in the Spring for which we are 
very grateful. 

¶ Hall Lets – Andy Young and Euan Grant for organising unlocking and locking 
up of property for Hall Lets and for managing the bookings which have increased 
this past year. 

¶ Servers – for all that they do and to 3 new members of the Guild of Servers, 
Toby, Edward and Val who will be installed in the new year.  Thanks to Andy 
Seenan, Prior of Servers, for his care of the team and ensuring supplies are maintained. 

¶ Sacristy Team – the expanded team who prepare for all the services with 
good humour and forbearance despite the untidy clergy and who care for the 
fabric and plate so well. 

¶ Clergy Team – for their wise and learned advice and to Fr Gareth for his continued 
work as webmaster 

¶ Regular Hall Users – the Judo Club, the Art Classes, the Yoga classes, Dress-making 
classes. 

¶ Cleaner – Dawn Reed, (retired) and who now works full time as a qualified 
Social Worker 

¶ Newsletter – Ann Loades and Eileen Reynolds who source the material and 
lay out the copy and Euan Grant who assists in its production. 

¶ Local, e.g. Storehouse ¶ National, e.g. Bishop’s Lent Appeal, Sea Farers 

¶ International, e.g. MSF ¶ Mission directed, e.g. Asante Mampong, Ghana 
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¶ Lawrence Reynolds – for Rectory Refurbishment Project Manager, Fire Assessment 
Review and stand-in book collection rota for those who “fail” to appear. 

¶ Hamish Johnston – Gift Aid Secretary for a great many years and during the 
past year banker of all monies.  We are grateful for his long-standing commitment to 
this work. 

¶ Donald Duval – collates and makes the electronic return of the Gift Aid 
claim.  He is also a Trustee of the All Saints’ Trust.  We are grateful for his advice 
and the experience and knowledge he brings to these roles. 

¶ Paul Johnson – not a name well known but whose servicing of the Church 
and Hall boilers ensures that we have had a fairly steady supply of heat this year. 

¶ Visiting Team – a growing group of skilled and dedicated people who perform 
this work with great delicacy. 

¶ Avril Landy – collates and cares for our ever-growing library in the Green Room. 

¶ Flowers – Janette Smith, Barbara Graham and Jane Winn.  For all the beautiful 
arrangements throughout the year. 

¶ Choir – a growing team, covering more services and a more advanced repertoire 
under the direction of Andrew Macintosh. 

¶ Intercessors – thanks to all who take part and to Jim Easton for organising. 

¶ Terry Hutchinson – for production of posters, tickets and banners for our 
various events. 

¶ Vestry – last but by no means least for all the work that is carried out. 
10 AOCB 
The Chairman asked if there were any matters of competent business to be discussed 
arising from the agenda.  The following were raised and discussed at the meeting and 
would be taken to the next meeting of Vestry: 

¶ Communication – notices of Church Services and other activities, e.g. St 
Nicholas Fair, to the local community. 

¶ Vestry membership – co-option/election of younger members of the Con-
gregation to the Vestry. 

¶ Consideration of safety of the Church for those with special access needs. 

¶ Specific delegation of duties and responsibilities for organisation of events. 
Father David Day then asked to say a few words of thanks to the Coles family, 
for all that they have done for the life and work of the parish.  To Alasdair and 
Lil for their care of us all and their generous hospitality, to Beth and Edward for 
their contributions to choir and serving duties and to the whole family for their 
friendship and support.  The congregation responded with a hearty round of 
applause. 
 

There being no further business the meeting ended with the Grace said by all.  
Reverend Dr Alasdair Coles 

Chairman of Vestry 
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!ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ  /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿǎ   

Rector:  

    The Revd Dr  
    Alasdair Coles                          

01334 473193 
rector@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

Unless in a dire emergency, please note that 
 the Rector is NOT available on Tuesdays 

Vestry Secretary: 
    Mrs Liz Sidebottom   

01334 477822 
vestrysecretary@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

Admin Assistant: 
    Euan Grant 
    Monday, Tuesday  
    & Friday mornings  

 
01334 473193 
admin@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

Clergy team:  
Honorary Assistant Clergy:  

 

The Revd Malcolm Aldcroft  
The Revd Professor David Brown  
The Revd Canon David Day  
The Revd Anne Haslehurst           
The Revd Canon Dr Ian Michael  
The Revd Gareth Saunders    

Director of Music:  
    Andrew Macintosh MA, M.Phil., LRSM, ARCO       01382 668911   
   music@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 
   andrew.macintosh@allsaints-standrews.org.uk  

Lectionary Readings & 
 Intercessions: 
    Jim Easton  

 
01334 652887 
jim.easton@allsaints-standrews.org.uk   

Newsletter, Contacts List  & 
Directory:   
    Ann Loades & 

 
01382 550063  
newsletter@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

    Eileen Reynolds   01333 320959 
eileen.reynolds@allsaints-standrews.org.uk  

Website Manager: 
    Gareth Saunders    

 
website@allsaints-standrews.org.uk 

mailto:music@allsaints-st-andrews.org.uk
mailto:newsletter@allsaints-st-andrews.org.uk
mailto:website@allsaints-st-andrews.ac.uk


All Saints’ Newsletter  Spring  2017    28 

 

Bishop P H Wilsonτsee article on pages 9—12 

P H Wilson is also commemorated in the stained glass window  
on the North (non-organ) side of the Chancel in All Saints’. 


